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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO.: 770
                                        
COMMITTEE: Aging

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring home delivered meals be delivered each day of the calendar year


	SPONSORS: Council Members Lee, Hudson, Zhuang, Brewer, Restler, Ung, Ossé, Williams, Krishnan, Joseph, Louis, Stevens, Won, Brannan, Sanchez and Narcisse 



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. No. 770 would require the Department for the Aging (DFTA) to operate the home-delivered meals (HDM) program, to maintain or improve the nutritional status of older adults who are unable to prepare meals, such that each older adult authorized to receive home-delivered meals is provided with at least one meal a day, seven days a week, 365 days a year. All contracts between DFTA and a home-delivered meal provider in effect on or after the effective date would be covered under this legislation. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: 180 days after becoming law 
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$9,066,693
	$9,066,693

	Net
	$0
	($9,066,693)
	($9,066,693)



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is expected that the uptake rate for weekend meals in the HDM program initiated by this legislation would be similar to the current uptake rate for weekday meals. As a result, the Council anticipates that approximately 1.5 million additional meals would be necessary annually to implement the legislation. At a reimbursement rate of $14.78 per meal, providing 1.5 million additional meals would cost about $22.6 million annually.

In Fiscal 2025, DFTA underspent its budget for the HDM program by approximately $13.6 million. Assuming a similar level of underspending in Fiscal 2026, it is estimated that an additional $9.1 million would be needed to meet the requirements of this legislation. The Council estimates that in Fiscal 2026 the prorated number of additional meals required would be approximately 472,000, which would cost about $7 million. As a result of underspending, DFTA would not require any additional funding in Fiscal 2026. 

OMB’s estimate assumes a greater uptake rate and does not account for the programmatic underspending that the Council assumes and therefore does not align with the Council’s estimate.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 		New York City Council Finance Division
					
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Saiyemul Hamid, Financial Analyst 

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 		Julia K. Haramis, Unit Head
Eisha Wright, Deputy Director
                                                           	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director
Nicholas Connell, Counsel

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: OMB provided an estimate, which is attached in full.


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6632567&GUID=7391FBE4-914D-4B67-8561-6C09CBB349FE&Options=&Search=

DATE PREPARED: September 21, 2025

HEARING DATE: September 22, 2025
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